
Extract from the Oadby & Wigston Advertiser March 25th 1966 

‘Accident Season’ At Wigston Crossroads? 

A view of the crossroads linking Newton Lane, Bull Head Street, Moat Street and Welford Road which is causing 

alarm at Wigston because of the accident risk. 

 

Residents of Newton Lane, Wigston, alarmed by frequency of road accidents at the junction with Bull 

Head Street, Moat Street and Welford Road, have suggested the illumination of “Halt” signs at night. 

Mr Donald Green, Newton Lane, said that a roundabout would be the best solution to minimise road 

dangers at these crossroads. It was unlikely that traffic lights would be installed on the grounds of 

“inadequate weight of traffic.” 

He said that “the season of accidents at this spot appeared to have started. The recent fine weather 

had very largely increased road usage”. 

-  end  - 

 


